
1767 RAFFLE 
The Executive Board voted unanimously to once again hold a raffle for any APWU member 

who turns in a copy of a 1767 that was submitted to local management starting now through the 

start of the November 13, 2018 GMM. There will be three separate prizes of $100.00 each. The 

drawings will be held for all 1767s received from members in good standing and will take place 

at the November GMM. You can win only one of the three prizes. 

 

You may be asking why we have decided to do this at this time. The recent trend from the USPS 

at the national level has been to minimize safety programs and steer people away from the 1767 

and to distance members from their union when addressing safety concerns. We feel that this is 

an affront to our members. The 1767 is a great tool to help maintain safety of all employees in 

the Philadelphia NDC’s huge mechanized plant. All we are looking for is to keep our members 

safe from some unfortunate accident/incident that may lead to serious injury.  

 

We suggest that you make a copy before you submit, because on some occasions employees 

have experienced not getting their 1767 returned to them in accordance with the rules on the 

back of the form, as well as several grievance settlements. If this ever occurs, you should ask for 

a union steward so we can pursue grievances, seeking a monetary remedy, for their failure to 

return the 1767 in a timely manner. This is your right as an employee, and we suggest you 

exercise it!  

 

In closing, please turn a copy of your 1767 into the union office so we can log it and enter you 

in these drawings. 

 

In Solidarity, 

Chuck Camp   President 

 

  
SAFETY 

ALWAYS? 
Let’s ensure 

that it is! 
Chuck Camp, President    Ray Pavel, Editor                    October 17, 2018 

 

“One Workforce – One Struggle – One Union” 

 


